
My intervention at the Urgent Question
on Asylum Seekers Accommodation and
Safeguarding

Rt Hon Sir John Redwood MP (Wokingham) (Con): Will the Government legislate
urgently to deal with the obvious loopholes in the law that are exploited by
people smugglers and economic migrants? And I share the concerns of my
colleagues about the use of hotels in my area.

Robert Jenrick MP, Minister for Immigration: My right hon. and learned Friend
the Home Secretary and I are reviewing whether further changes to the law are
required. One area we are particularly interested in is the modern slavery
framework. That is important and well-meant legislation, but unfortunately it
is being abused by a very large number of migrants today, and if we need to
make changes to it so that we can ensure that it is not exploited, we will do
so.

Is President Biden going wobbly on
Ukraine?

There are suggestions that Presidents Biden and Macron would like to see a
negotiated settlement with Russia over Ukraine. German Chancellor Scholz has
been on a visit to China, Russia’s most important ally. I would be interested
in your thoughts on how the Ukraine war might end and how it should end.

The government and people of Ukraine have been brave in resisting Russian
aggression. They saw off an attempt to seize their capital and to replace
their government, and they have made Russia fight hard for every mile of
territory in the south east of the country that has become Russia’s more
immediate target. The West has supplied weapons, training and some support,
but has not committed forces of its own to the conflict. As Ukraine has
fought on without allies in the field, it will be Ukraine who decide when and
whether to hold talks with Russia. So far Ukraine has stated that she cannot
negotiate all the time Russia is pushing ahead with  the invasion and lays
claim to parts of the country.

The NATO allies will find it difficult to persuade Ukraine otherwise. Ukraine
does depend heavily on western weapons and some other supplies. Were the West
to restrict that  support all the time Ukraine wishes to defend her territory
it would aid and encourage Putin.  It is probably Putin’s strategy to seek to
split the NATO allies from Ukraine or to create divisions within NATO over
the future. Any unwillingness to support the defence of a neighbouring

http://www.government-world.com/my-intervention-at-the-urgent-question-on-asylum-seekers-accommodation-and-safeguarding/
http://www.government-world.com/my-intervention-at-the-urgent-question-on-asylum-seekers-accommodation-and-safeguarding/
http://www.government-world.com/my-intervention-at-the-urgent-question-on-asylum-seekers-accommodation-and-safeguarding/
http://www.government-world.com/is-president-biden-going-wobbly-on-ukraine/
http://www.government-world.com/is-president-biden-going-wobbly-on-ukraine/


country from invasion would  be seen as weakness by Russia and invites more
incursions in more countries and provinces close to Russia’s borders.

The UK economy has been let down by
the Bank of England, not by Brexit

Mr Carney blames Brexit for the current high inflation. This is the same Mr
Carney that predicted on Brexit house prices would fall when they rose, that
unemployment would rise but it fell, and GDP would decline when it went up.
Funny he now just blames it for inflation when the EU has the same high rate
as us, and the USA is not far behind. The pound did fall against the dollar
in recent years, but so did the yen and the Euro, so it is even difficult to
blame that on Brexit.

Truth is the EU, the UK and the USA have this in common. All three have
Central Banks which kept interest rates close to zero and printed huge
quantities of euros, pounds and dollars. They used the extra cash to buy
government bonds at ever crazier prices to keep longer term as well as
managed short rates very low. No wonder we have inflations. Most of the
Central Banks now blame Putin’s war for the inflation and its impact on
energy prices. The Fed sees blaming Brexit would look silly. The trouble with
blaming energy prices is Japan, China and Switzerland also import plenty of
energy at world prices but they have inflation  at 3%, not 10%. Could that be
because they did not bloat their money supplies as the UK, US and Euro area
did?

Now the Bank of England repents and threatens to overdo its tightening after
being far too loose for too long, the Treasury needs to offset undue severity
by the Bank. Far from putting up taxes it should selectively be cutting them
to make the UK more competitive and attractive to capital. Some lower rates
produce more revenue. Nor should it be slashing productive capital
investment, as we need the public private partnerships and the new
infrastructure to power growth. The Chancellor and PM  need to resist a
remorse or revenge budget strategy by authorities who got 2021
comprehensively wrong and have created an inflation as a result. Inflation
was almost three times target before Russia sent troops into Ukraine.

Why make the downturn worse?

I accept the apparent Bank of England view that longer dated interest rates
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around 4% are quite high enough. I urge them to stop selling bonds at big
losses, as this implies they want these longer rates higher and bond prices
even lower, which is wrong.

I think Base rate should be higher. The Bank says it will go higher over the
next meetings but leaves us guessing by how much. They should have hiked to
3.75% or 4% if they think that necessary and said they would then let the new
higher rates bring inflation down, as they will do. Why wait? Why did they
make the mistake of keeping rates far too low for too long?

Which brings us to the Treasury. Given such a major tightening of money and
credit it would be wrong to raise taxes and cut spending on top. The Kwarteng
tax and spend package did go too far, especially the energy support which was
costed at more than twice the tax cuts. This new government is right to
review the energy package after April to make it cheaper. I think they should
limit  the subsidised energy by volume so a typical family gets it all at
lower prices but those with heated swimming pools, fancy garden lighting and
very large houses pay full price on the extra energy they use. They also need
to reduce poor value and inessential spending. I have set out billions of
savings in previous blogs.

They should not impose new taxes, but promote faster growth and more
enterprise. They could postpone social care reform which was designed to
boost inheritances. They need to recruit and deploy more nurses, doctors, and
care workers.

The budget should launch an affordable growth plan, striving to abate or
offset the recession the Bank is now forecasting. Austerity 2 is the last
thing we need as the Bank brakes the economy sharply to try to correct its
big inflationary mistake.

The Bank is responsible for the
inflation mess

According to the government and all the political parties the Bank is
independent and responsible for keeping inflation to 2%. Inflation is
currently at 10%.

The constitution of course makes the Governor of the Bank report to both the
Chancellor and to Parliament. Chancellors have private review meetings with
the Bank and Parliament summons the Governor to be questioned by the Treasury
Committee. Presumably these contacts are designed to influence and criticise
the Bank, otherwise they are a waste of time.

The structure recognised the Bank might follow bad policies which could lead
to too much inflation. If that happens the Bank has to send a public letter
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to the  Chancellor and Parliament explaining why and setting out how they
will handle the problem. The Chancellor then sends back a public letter
commenting on the Bank’s approach. The exchange of public letters allows for
private exchanges to agree a common line. The Treasury Committee Chair could
institute a review of the Bank failure.

On September 22 2021 the Governor wrote the  first of a long series of
letters reporting faster inflation. He reported inflation above 3%, forecast
a further rise to 4%, said it would be temporary and proposed doing nothing
about it. The Chancellor, Mr Sunak wrote back agreeing to inaction. Neither
letter writer referred to the excessive money printing and ultra low rates
that some of us thought likely to trigger inflation. They preferred to blame
companies and markets for the  price rises.

The Bank was clearly wrong and did not listen to those of us who said don’t
carry on printing money and buying bonds. The Chancellor could have insisted
on a change of policy in private or sent a more critical and tougher letter
in public. The Treasury Committee could have woken up and led a public
enquiry into the Bank’s policy failure.Is 10% inflation the nearest an
independent Bank can get to a 2% target?


